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Statement
26 October 2018
CCG statement on recent reports on the Friary Hospital
Following recent local media coverage which includes comments made from some Richmondshire District Council members regarding the future of the Friary Hospital in Richmond, the NHS Hambleton, Richmondshire and Whitby Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) has released the following statement:

Janet Probert, Chief Officer of the CCG said: “There have been some reports in some local media which give factually inaccurate claims regarding the CCG’s position in relation to the future of the Friary Hospital in Richmond.
“I can absolutely confirm – as I have stated recently in public meetings – that no decisions have been made as to the future of the Friary Hospital in Richmond.
“It is indeed fact that the private funding initiative (PFI) contract on the building ends in 2023. What we are doing now is opening up conversations with stakeholders, including Richmondshire District Councillors, as to the future vision of services in Richmond, Catterick and the wider Richmondshire area. We are looking at both the challenges and opportunities. 

“I am disappointed that the CCG was not approached to comment on these claims made by some councillors.

“To be clear, we have not given any notice on the lease, nor made any plans for the future of the Friary Hospital. 

“In addition, patients are still being cared for at the Friary Hospital as it is a fantastic facility. Patients with greater clinical need are treated at the Friarage Hospital, Darlington Memorial Hospital and The James Cook University Hospital – as they have been for some time. Some patients with severe dementia are being cared for in the specialist hospital at Bishop Auckland as they also have been previously – but these are in very small numbers. It is not our usual pathway for patients to be treated at Barnard Castle. However, on very rare occasions if there are capacity pressures at Darlington Hospital and on agreement with the CCG, a patient may be transferred to Richardson Hospital.

“Should there be any other concerns about these claims; I would urge local residents to contact the CCG directly.” 
ENDS
For enquiries please contact HRW CCG Communications and Engagement on 01609 767621.
To contact the CCG: hrwccg.media@nhs.net or write to Media, HRW CCG, Civic Centre, Stone Cross, Northallerton DL6 2UU. 
